8/Vh/L)GAZET 967 McKownville

Post Office

Authorized GUILDERLAND - The Post Office Department has authorized a contract postal station

to meet the mailing needs of McKownville. * * The authorization was in response to an inquiry made by

the McKownville Improvement Association following its June annual meeting. The resolution for an inquiry was initiated by John Feldman, a former Guil-

derland supervisor. In a letter sent to Rep. Daniel E. Button, who assisted the Mc-

Kownville organization in its re-

quest, Assistant Postmaster General Edward B. Dorsey said that the Albany Post Office would advertise for bids for the

station to be located in the Stuyvesant Plaza Shopping Cen-

ter-Executive Park area. * * * In addition to outgoing letters, the station will handle parcel post and stamp sales but will not be responsible for mail delivery to McKownville residents. Hugh Prytherch, association president, said that area residents had been trying off and

on for 20 years to improve their mailing facilities and that the sub-station would be a distinct improvement as the nearest Albany station is on Allen Street, a distance of three miles from

the McKownville area.